- A. THAT the Primary Health Care Recruitment funding be approved in the 2024 Business Plan and Budget to fund 50% of the cost of a Physician Recruiter to an upset limit of \$61,750 in partnership with Tillsonburg District Memorial Hospital pending their budget approval and agreement to support the additional 50%; and
- B.THAT the CAO be delegated authority to execute any necessary processes or documents, including but not limited to agreements, needed to facilitate the Physician Recruiter position; and
- C.THAT the Treasurer be directed to allocate any unspent funding from the position to the Physician Recruitment Reserve; and
- D.THAT the Health Care Committee execute the following:
 - a. Continue to explore a future partnership and/or cost sharing with neighbouring municipalities for years 2025 and beyond as a full-time recruiter may not be required solely for the purpose of recruiting to Tillsonburg;
 - b. Compile a list of available spaces and positions;
 - c. Provide a Committee report to Tillsonburg Town Council for consideration in the 2025 Budget and Business Plan detailing the outcome of this new position and responses to clauses a and b above; and
- E. THAT the Clerk, with inclusion of the Health Care Committee, Council and the CAO, forward this

resolution in the form of a letter to the Chief Executive Officer of the Tillsonburg District Memorial Hospital for consideration in their budget process expressing a strong willingness to work in partnership with the Hospital to bring this position to fruition.